
Dear Fellow Travelers. 

Time for a mid-summer follow up for RV Club activities.  

 The Wilcox KOA shows that 14 of you have signed up.  We have a 20-rig set-
aside which expires on July 1.  If you intend to go, please sign up soon before 
they release them to the public.  A couple of you forgot to tell them you are 
with the club (we fixed that).  Please be sure to tell them when you register so 
they put you with the group. Register by calling 520-384-3212. 

We have run into issues with the McDowell Mountain trip scheduled for 11/13-
17.  When we went into claim sites 6 months in advance, the park showed full.  
The Ranger informed us that many people are going in early, making 
reservations and then modifying them later to advance them to the dates they 
really want.  We have been working with the Rangers and have managed to 
claim 14 sites as they are coming available.  We are registered with an app 
which will notify us if additional sites become available and working with an 
extremely helpful ranger who’s keeping an eye out for us.  There may be an 
opportunity to claim a group site that is dry camping but has its own 
restroom/shower, covered ramadas and a fire ring.  We may only know if it will 
be available at the last minute so if you would be interested in this option, let 
me know so I can be ready it we get a chance to claim it. As I write, there are 3 
additional sites available for Saturday and Sunday and Monday nights only.  If 
you are willing to stay for just 2-3 nights, contact me immediately, and I will try 
to claim them, too. Obviously, you will only be charged for the nights you want.  
Sign-ups for this trip will be at the October Caravan Meeting only.  Feel free to 
contact me to put you on a waiting list. 

I hope you’re all having a good summer, and we’ll see you in October. 

Nick 

425.471.1746 

nccooper@comcast.net 


